State of Wisconsin

CORRRESPONDRENCE/MIEMOR ANDYITM

DATE:  July3,2013 FILE REF: USC-LF03-44201-13A & 13B

TO: File
FROM: Erin Hanson, Nonpoint Source Coordinator

SUBJECT: Grant final inspection — City of Appleton Reid Golf Course East & South Ponds

On July 2, 2013 Hanson met with Pete Neuberger of the City of Appleton to observe construction
progress and complete final inspection for grant purposes at the City of Appleton Reid Golf Course
ponds,

The East pond is nearing completion. Wetland planting on the safety shelf and slope stabilization/seeding
are outstanding and should be completed within a week or so. Neuberger will send ‘phot()s' that those are
done along with the final reimbursement request and final report. The South pond is complete and full
reimbursement of state cost share has been received by City of Appleton. The City of Appleton will
ensure that seeding and plantings are maintained given the high visibility and profile of the ponds (located
within a public golf course). Photos of both ponds below.

East Pond — Waterfowl exclusion fencing in place, wetland plants on safety shelf need to be planted.

(water level pumped down during construction) Seeding & soil stabilization remains to be done.
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East Pond — View of one of the inlets from northeast side of pond.

South Pond — Construction complete, exclusion fence & wetland plants in place, seeding completed.
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